PUBLIC BN COURT POSTING/MAILING

ATTORNEYS and LITIGANTS are Hereby ADVISED THAT ALL Bellefontaine Neighbors COURT DATES (For
In-Person Hearings ONLY) HAVE BEEN SUSPENDED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE. You will receive notice of
your new court date when approved by the Presiding Judge of St. Louis County: that Municipal Courts
may move forward to “in-person” hearings as the 21st Circuit Courts move from Phase 1 to

Phase 3. Once the 21st Judicial Circuit has reached Phase 3, the Presiding Judge will instruct the return
to “in-person” hearings for the Bellefontaine Neighbors Municipal Court Division. Attorneys/Litigants
may request court communications via electronic means if circumstances warrant and should contact
the Court Clerk or Prosecutor’s Assistant for those arrangements. (Along with your rescheduled court
date which will be sent in the future, you will receive the following anticipated NOTICE):

Enclosed you have received notice of your rescheduled court date, which had previously been
suspended due to the Coronavirus also known as COVID-19. (The Presiding Judge of St. Louis County
had suspended all in-person hearings for all Municipal Courts until all Municipalities had complied with
Centers for Disease Control (“CDC”) and Department of Health (“DOH”) regulations to ensure your
safety and limit the spread of COVID-19.) Bellefontaine Neighbors is currently in compliance with all
CDC and DOH safety regulations.

Please continue to check the Bellefontaine Neighbors web-site at www.cityofbn.com for further
information.

This is a rescheduled court date and if you fail to appear, negative legal consequences may ensue.
Please be advised that Bellefontaine Neighbors Municipal Court and its staff are following the
Center for Disease Control Guidelines and Missouri Department of Health to ensure the safety

of all involved during Court proceedings. The courtroom will be cleaned and sanitized before

and after each court session. All Court Personnel will be wearing masks. You are required to bring a
mask or face covering with you to use during Court. Please do not bring any additional non-essential
persons with you when you appear for any Court related business. We will also be enforcing social
distancing asking you to keep a distance of (six) 6 feet apart from those around you.

THESE PRECAUTIONS WILL HELP YOU AND OTHERS WITH WHOM YOU INTERACT FROM SPREADING
THE VIRUS.

Your cooperation will be greatly appreciated. WE MUST WORK TOGETHER TO PROTECT EACH OTHER.
THANK YOU!

Any questions, feel free to contact the Bellefontaine Neighbors Municipal Court Clerk at
(314)867-0076 or check the Bellefontaine Neighbors Website @ www.cityofbn.com and/or St. Louis

County Court Website @ www.courts.mo.gov.

***YOU WILL BE REQUIRED TO BRING A MASK WITH YOU FOR YOUR NEXT COURT APPEARANCE



